
Hi Mitchell,

After assessing the trees surrounding your neighbor's property where the proposed construction may take place, I found that your trees along the North fence line and the Fir tree in the backyard of 324 Davis St. will likely have major root damage from digging, root pruning, and/or compaction. The most affected tree on your property would be the Elm tree that is about 3ft. from the existing garage. Preferred minimum distance for root pruning a tree would be 5-6 times the DBH (Diameter at Breast Height), meaning at least 6ft. for this tree. The neighboring Fir tree which is at least 20" DBH will require at least 8.5ft. from the trunk to the site of the pruning cuts. The proposed plans seem to have the new construction coming to about 3ft. from this tree which would be far too much for the tree to survive. Both of these trees will likely suffer from health decline after the pruning and will have far less structural roots to keep them from falling over. Overall, I think that the construction plan as-is will be detrimental to the health of these trees and have a high chance to kill these trees. I would recommend speaking with Evanston about their tree preservation protocols as these trees will likely be protected under their provisions. Please feel free to reach out with any other questions.

Thanks,


Anthony Pardo | Sales Arborist 
Certified Arborist #RM-8611A
Davey Tree Expert Company | Near North Shore
2371 S. Foster Ave. Wheeling, IL. 60090
P: (847) 454-9119 C: (847) 571-4833 F:(847) 394-9709









